THE GREEN BEAN

11/9/79

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

NO. 299

CALENDAR

- November 9 Gallery Series: Rachmaninoff: Music for voice and piano. 12:00 noon. King Library North.
 - Solinet Users' Group Meeting. 3:00 PM. Regency Center.
- November 10 Project Ahead Workshop. This will examine contemporary women's roles and choices. Registration fee: \$5.00, includes lunch. 9:00 AM 4:00 PM. Ligon House, 658 South Limestone; 258-8707.
- November 12 Project Ahead Program: "Women's Voices" "Aging: Women's Reactions." 7:30-9:00 PM. Ligon House.
 - Seminars on the theory of living systems, "Culture and Society," by William Adams, Anthropology. Room 137, Chemistry-Physics Building. 7:00-9:00 PM.
- November 13 Jane Gentry Vance and Charles Rowell reading their prose, poetry and translations. Gallery, King Library North, 8:00 PM.
- November 15 Civilisation Film Series: Worship of Nature. 7:00-8:30 PM. Classroom Building, Room 118. Free.
- November 16 Gallery Series: One Act Play; Theater Arts. King Library North, 12:00 noon.

EXHIBITS

- King North The German Military Image, 1870-1945, Through Foreign Caricatures.
- King South Portraits and Dreams.
- Library of Officina Bodoni: The Typographic Art of Giovanni Mardersteig Congress (the great scholar-printer of the 20th century)

Contributors: Alison Arnold, Olivia Buckner, Barbara Galik, Brad Grissom, Faith Harders, Terry Warth (editor), Joyce Welch.

ABOUT THE LIBRARIES

ART LIBRARY TOUR

The tour of the Art Library is now scheduled for November 16 at 10:00 AM. The Art Library is located in the basement level of King Library North with the entrance on the northwest corner.

IMPORTANT MEETING SLATED

The Staff Development Committee has invited Harry Snyder, Executive Director of the Council on Higher Education, to speak to the library staff. The meeting will be held November 21, at 10:30 AM in the Gallery.

The Council is the organization which governs the majority of activities concerning higher education in Kentucky. As Mr. Snyder will be explaining the organization and its related functions, it would be in your best interest to attend. (Editor's note: The Council, so far, has been resisting efforts to make the University of Louisville the main campus of the University of Kentucky and changing our name to "The University of Kentucky at Lexington.")

LIBRARY STAFF ORGANIZATION

Social and Business meeting Tuesday, November 20th at 2:00 PM in the Staff Lounge, MIK North. Come meet our new staff and enjoy some delicious refreshments.

SUPPLEMENT TO THE LSO COOKBOOK

Please send in your recipes to Joyce Welch in Acquisitions or bring them to the meeting. We hope to have both cookbooks finished by the Christmas party.

GIVING THANKS THE LSO WAY

It is Thanksgiving time and we would like to help those who are in need. Join us by bringing canned goods or anything of your choice to the meeting. If you would like to help distribute these items or know a needy family, call Jean Robinson in Cataloging or Joyce Welch in Acquisitions.

LSO PROGRAM

The Library Staff Organization is sponsoring a program on Thursday, November 29, entitled "Introduction to Genealogy," to be conducted by Bill Marshall of Special Collections. The program will be at 2:00 PM in the Gallery. All staff members are invited to attend.

UPCOMING LSO EVENTS IN DECEMBER

Bake Sale on Monday, December 3rd at 9:30 in the Staff Lounge MIK North.

Christmas donations for the children at the Medical Center. A box will be placed in your department. Give what you can.

Christmas Party, Friday, December 14th in the Paperback Room (old Rare Book Room, 5th Floor) MIK South from 11:30 to 1:30.

RECENT TELEPHONE CONVERSATION

"This is Special Collections."

es. I'm _____, calling from Des Moines, Iowa. Do you know Larry Black or Sally Dale?" "Yes. I'm

"No. Are they supposed to be in Special Collections?"

"Oh, no. They were married in 1841."

(These genealogists have such touching faith in us and our vast knowledge!!)

AND WE THOUGHT PAUL WILLIS HAD PROBLEMS!

Just prior to the opening of the fall term, the six year old, twenty-eight story University of Massachusetts at Amherst Library building was closed because of the danger of bricks falling from its façade. According to Amherst campus Chancellor Henry Koffler, it may be necessary to replace the entire brick front of the edifice. In the meantime, the student body is barred from the library. The staff and a portion of the collection have been moved back into the old library building.

"While other libraries are closing their catalogs," said a spokesman recently, "at U. Mass. we have closed the Library."

PROJECT AHEAD INTERNSHIPS FOR WOMEN

For the past two years, Project Ahead, supported by a FIPSE grant, provided internship opportunities and related career services to women students aged 25 and older. The grant period formally ended in June; since July, the project has been carried on through the budget and administration of the Office for Experiential Education.

Besides the internship placements and career services, such as speakers from various professions and skills-building workshops, the project aims to build a resource and information library for women. Any articles, bibliographies or references on women's issues that could be contributed to help build this resource would be greatly appreciated.

Project Ahead is committed to building networks for women on campus and in the community, by providing the Women's Place—an informal atmosphere for meeting other women, exchanging ideas over a cup of coffee or lunch, browsing through the resource library and periodicals, finding information on current campus and community activities. If you want to be on the newsletter mailing list or would like to have further information contact Amy Suite, Ligon House, 658 South Limestone Street, 258-8707.

THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY

The King Library buildings will be closed Friday following Thanksgiving for fumigation.

DIOGENES ON EDUCATION

Education disciplines the young, comforts the old, is the wealth of the poor, and civilizes the rich.

POSITIONS OPEN

LT I - Newspapers/Microtexts Department If interested see Faith Harders.

LT II - Solinet

If interested see Faith Harders.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Slavic Studies Area Specialist, Indiana University Libraries. Salary dependent upon qualifications and experience. Application deadline: no earlier than February 1, 1980.

Director of Library Services, Indiana University Northwest, Gary. Salary \$22,000-\$25,000. Application deadline: no earlier than November 15, 1979.

Reference Librarian, New York University. Salary \$15,000 minimum. Application deadline: none given.

Head, Reference Department, North Carolina Agricultural and Technical State University, Greensboro. Salary commensurate with training and experience. Application deadline: January 1, 1980.

Reference Librarian, Sullivant Hall Undergraduate Library, Ohio State University. Salary \$12,480-\$14,040. Application deadline: December 31, 1979.

Serial Cataloger, Ohio State University. Salary \$13,040-\$15,600. Application deadline: December 31, 1979.

Slavic Cataloger, Ohio State University. Salary \$12,240-\$14,040. Application deadline: December 1, 1979.

Head Catalog Librarian, University of Texas at San Antonio. Salary \$16,000 minimum. Application deadline: January 30, 1980.

LIBRARIAN IN IRAN

John Harvey, Visiting Professor of Library Science, Mottahedin University, Vanak, Tehran, has an article entitled "Iranian Library Update" on page 2288 of the current (November 1) Library Journal. The latest newscast mentioned that other Americans besides the embassy personnel might be harmed. (Editor's note: John Harvey was a colleague of mine at John Grerar Library in Chicago.)